
Dear SD113A Parents, 

We have received additional questions regarding the COVID-19 communication that 
was sent out earlier this afternoon.  Please note, the family is currently in self-
quarantine to avoid spreading the illness to others and we have confirmed that the 
parent did not recently visit any of our school buildings. Parents have self-reported that 
the children are not exhibiting any symptoms.  Please respect the family during this 
incredibly difficult time. 
  
In consultation with our legal counsel and in an effort to provide more information and 
still respect the privacy of this family, we can inform you that the children of this parent 
are in second grade and at the middle school. If you have individual concerns about 
your health, please seek medical advice from your provider and/or contact the Cook 
County Department of Public Health and/or the Illinois Department of Public Health. 

  

Sincerely, 
 
Dr. Daniela Fountain 
Assistant Superintendent 
 


